Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for February 20, 2008


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

February 20, 2008
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The February 20, 2008 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Richard Gokey.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Richard Gokey, Chair

Kim McGrath (arrived 8:50PM) 

Scott Stepp

Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Noel Roy, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants

ANNOUNCEMENTS None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the minutes of February 6, 2008 with changes. Motion passed 4-0.  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the minutes of February 16, 2008. Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Weller, and passed 4-0 to approve the following disbursements:




Disbursements:
$  99,162.69
General Fund




$  22,866.17
Sewer Fund

$711,434.00 
EDU Fund 

$    3,802.00 
Recreation 

$       678.00 
Liquid Fuels 

$837,942.86 
Total 

The Tax Collector’s Report and the Treasurer’s Report for January were presented to the Board. 

FIRE COMPANY REPORT  Monarch Fire Company reported that they responded to 29 calls, 23 in Amity. Motor vehicle accidents account for most of their calls. Amity Fire Company stated they responded to 37 calls, 22 in Amity. Twenty one of their calls were motor vehicle accidents. Mr. Gokey asked how much Douglass Township was donating to Amity Fire Company. The donation last year was $6000. Mr. Gokey stated that he didn’t think it was fair that the company spends 12-17% of their time in Douglass and only gets $6,000 from them. They also stated that they would be holding their carnival in May. The Manager stated that the fireworks vendor would have to provide their operator’s license and a certificate of insurance to the Township. They would also need a zoning permit from the Township. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to waive the $150 fee for the zoning permit for the fire company. Motion passed 3-0-1. Mr. Weller abstained. 
PLANNING AND ZONING
Escrow Release – Glenwood Estates #2- $20,110.75. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the escrow release per LTL’s letter of February 13, 2008. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Yanos stated that he felt the new proposed $60 million retirement facility would be good for Amity Township. He felt the ambulance service could be located on or close to that facility. Mr. Weller stated that the ambulance service would be moving to Fisher’s Landscaping and be available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. 
EDAC Bob Elsas presented their minutes to the Board. He stated that they were preparing a marketing piece to present to the Board. He presented a letter from Senator Rafferty regarding the 422 corridor study. 
EAC Mr. Stepp reported that the EAC was looking into getting a recycling program in the schools. 
RECREATION BOARD None.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Heritage Intersection Lights  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve Resolutions 08-06 and 08-07 to accept and energize the streetlights in Highmeadows. Motion passed 4-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Arbour Green Sewer Assessment Mr. Robert. R. Yanos excused himself from the discussion. Mr. Boland stated he would have a recommendation at the next meeting. 
Ag Security – Shirey  No action taken.

Flately PRD  Mr. Boland stated the paperwork was going to be delivered to the court house on Thursday. Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to have Kozloff/Stoudt enter an appearance in the Flately matter. Motion passed 4-0. 
Stormwater Management Ordinance  Mr. Boland presented a revised stormwater management ordinance that needed to replace the existing ordinance. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to authorize the advertising of the proposed ordinance. Motion passed 4-0. 

Earl Township Sewer Connection  Mr. Boland stated that if sewer service was provided outside the township, Amity would be subject to PUC jurisdiction. Mr. Boland stated that the PUC could then require Amity to extend sewer lines. He stated he would communicate with All County Engineers and their attorney. 

Codification Mr. Boland presented an updated codification of ordinances. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Weber presented the latest draft of the proposed HC Zoning amendment. Mr. Gokey was concerned about the small lots on Limekiln. Mr. Weber stated that if the owner would use the same structure they would fall under existing non-conforming use. The building height was increased to 50’ habitable space as recommended by the EDAC. Mr. Yanos moved, Mr. Weller seconded  to authorize Mr. Weber to send the draft to the Berks County Planning Commission, Exeter Township and St. Lawrence Borough. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Weber reported that the testimony on the Schmale Farm hearing has been concluded and a decision would be rendered on April 21st. Mr. Weber stated that the Maplewood Drive bid specifications are being put together and would be submitted to PennDot. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the advertising to solicit bids for the Maplewood reconstruction project with a bid opening date of April 11, 2008. Motion passed 4-0. 
NEW BUSINESS

Service Electric Ordinance/Agreement  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the agreement and have the Chair execute the same and adopt Ordinance 242-Service Cable Agreement.  Motion passed 4-0. 

Villa at Morlatton Assisted Living Planning Module  Mr. Yanos moved, Mr. Weller seconded to approve the planning module and submit to DEP.  Motion passed 4-0.

Street Sweeping 2008  Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the proposal from Reilly Sweeping for street sweeping at $90 per hour for 2008.  Motion passed 4-0. 

Union Township Act 537 Plan Update  was presented to the Board for comments by February 29. Comments were to be forwarded to the Manager. 
Emergency Management Plan was presented to the Board for review. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the communication policy as presented by the Manager. Motion passed 4-0. The manager reported that notice was received that a monopole may be erected at the crest of Hill Road. Mr. Lyon was not aware of any historic properties in that area.  The fee-in-lieu update report was received to review. The Manager reported that Glenwood Estates may be sold and Pondview was sold to a Mr. Stitzer. Mr. Gokey stated he wanted to clarify an issue that was reported in the Reading Eagle. The vactor truck and televising equipment purchased last year for the Wastewater Treatment Plant has been used and has not been sitting idle. The vac truck has been used to clean out manholes and the televising equipment has been used to video the lines to identify I & I problem areas. The Manager expected the I & I bid to be advertised within the next 30 days. 
Mr. Weller asked about the letter regarding the Shirey’s request to be included in the Ag Security Area. Mr. Boland stated he was working on it. 

Chief of Police  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the transmission rebuild for 26-4 at a cost of $1542.51. Motion passed 4-0. The Chief reported that officers had assisted with a chase of armed robbers and the suspects were apprehended. Officer Gauby was honored for his community service by the Optimist Club. Mr. Yanos suggested the Chief look into selling older police cars on e-bay. 
Supervisors Mr. Yanos discussed the zoning violation of Homework Ministries. He asked about the business at 422 and Monocacy Hill Road. Mr. Gokey suggested sending the zoning officer out to that business to investigate. He stated that the Township needs to clean up the entire 422 strip. 
Mrs. McGrath stated she had met with Congressman Gerlach. She stated that there might be turnpike money for bridges available. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Herb Berkhart asked about the available EDU’s. Bob Elsas was concerned about the designation of SCC for properties east of 662. He thought that was going to be designated LIO. Mr. Weber stated that anything that was allowed in HC was allowed in SCC. Mr. Elsas asked the Board if they were interested in an award to an exemplary business or citizen in the Township. The consensus of the Board was in favor. Mr. Weber stated that he felt it was prudent to amend the HC zoning map to not split parcels. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned to executive session to discuss personnel issues at 9:12PM on motion by Mr. Stepp, seconded by Mr. Yanos, and duly passed. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

